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Dear Friends and Family of Hilton Baptist Church, 

Recently during a worship service, I read a snippet about prayer from a book I’m currently reading.  
Several of you mentioned that you appreciated it and so I am sharing it here in an abridged version.  
If you find it helpful, perhaps you might want to keep this somewhere as a reminder.                                         
           ~ Be Still, P Dan 
 
“Everybody seems to talk about (prayer).  Every religious person believes in it, and many of the 
nonreligious ones. Prayer is a big deal.  It changes the world. There’s power in prayer. 
 
It’s also a big guilt trip for me, because I’m terrible at it.  It’s embarrassing.  I’m in my forties.  I 
always thought that I’d be good at this by now.   
 
At risk of further humiliating myself, here’s my usual mental monologue during group prayer, when 
we close our eyes and people take turns jumping in with prayer.  

 
Ok, focus on what this guy is saying.  Yes, Lord, help his grandma who is sick with cancer…
I kinda miss my grandma.  She used to have Cocoa Krispies for us.  Mom never let us have 
that, but grandma did.   

 
And, Lord, please help the lady who’s praying right now…Lord, I feel so bad I don’t know 
that ladies name.  Sharla? Sharleen? Something like that.  My sister-in-law is named Sharla.  
I wonder how she is doing.   

 
It’s silent now.  What’s going on? Are they waiting for me?  Quick: Who do I know that is in 
the hospital?.... I guess I’ll clear my throat and start and – Okay. Steve started. 

 
Cool.  God, we thank you for whatever Steve is talking about, and oh wow I guess we’re 
wrapping it up inJesusnameamen.   

 
Prayer time finished.  Someone says something about how powerful it was and how they could 
sense God’s presence.  I again wonder why God doesn’t give up on me and my flittering, faithless 
mind.  Here’s where it’s helpful for me to remember something. 
 
(Jesus) stood in front of a crowd and told them how to pray in Matthew 6… and then he prays for 
about twenty-five seconds.  And then he quits! 
 
So, God Himself told us how to pray, and it’s incredibly short.  This strikes me as more than just 
instructive, more than just corrective, and more than ironic. For people like me and maybe you, if 
you’re terrible at prayer, it’s just beautiful.  And merciful. And understanding.  Even tender. 
 
It’s like God already knows about our fluttering little minds. He knows we’re like little birds, easily 
distracted little things, and the weak among us still really do want to be part of His kingdom. 
 
Twenty-five seconds.  As it turns out, that’s about all I have before my mind starts to drift. 
Embarrassing? Yes. But I’m not alone.  I want you to know, if you’re like me, that God understands 
and still wants us at the party.  Jesus said ‘Pray like this’ – and He kept it short.  
 
This is a God who knows us and loves us, indeed.” 1 

 
1 (adapted from) Hansen, Brant.  Blessed are the Misfits.  Thomas Nelson Publishing. Nashville, TN.  2017. Pgs. 69-72. 
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Christian Education News... 

 Adult Education meets on Sunday mornings from 9:00-9:45am in the church Library 

Sunday School News...  

The Sunday School kids made living gardens for Easter 

The Sunday School kids wrote about their Eclipse experience  
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A Look at April Finances…  

Thank you for your Support  

Church News & Reminders... 

√ Annual Corporate Church Body Meeting is May 19,2024 in the Sanctuary at 11:00am after the Worship 

service 

√ Departments, Committees and Church Groups need to turn in their calendar dates for meeting times,                  

practices, events, etc. for the upcoming year (Sept. 2024—Aug. 2025) by May 31st.  

√ Activity Reports are due to the office by August 1st  

√ Please submit names of any 2024 Graduates to the office by May 15th 

√ Office Closed Monday, May 27 for Memorial Day 

Finance News... 

♣ Mark Your Calendars… Property Work Day is Saturday, May 11 from 8-12:00. If you are 

free for an hour or 2 we’d love to have you come down and help with some small jobs 

around the church.  

Property News... 

 April 2024 Monthly Budget  Over Budget Under budget 

Pledges $   7,472.00 $ 11,080.00  - $   3,608.00    

Loose Offerings $   1,723.30 $   1,833.00  - $      109.70 

Church Life Events $      809.00 $   1,667.00  - $      858.00  

Misc. Income $   1,705.00 $   1,167.00  $       538.00  

Special Offerings $      240.00 $     167.00 $         73.00  

Total Income  $ 11,949.30 $ 15,914.00  - $  3,964.70       

      

Total Expenses $ 18,510.45 $ 21,321.24  - $  2,810.79      

Worship News... 

† Save the Date… June 9 is Our Annual Church Picnic ~ See the flyer on page 11 

† Please join us on June 3rd for our Memorial Dedication Sunday as we recognize and celebrate gifts 

given to Hilton Baptist Church in “Honor of” and in “Memory of” loved ones.” 
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Offering envelopes for the “Blanket Offering” are located in the Back entrance. Please remember checks 

are made out to “Hilton Baptist Church”.  
 

In addition to the CWS financial “Blanket” offering, we will also, once again, be collecting Blankets to take 

to Open Door Mission.  The last day to bring blankets to church for the Open Door Mission Program 

will be May 26. Blankets for Open Door Mission can be left in the tote on the table in the Lloyd Room 

Outreach News... 

When tough times arise, a simple act of kindness can make all the difference. 

Through our CWS Blankets program, you can share compassion, in a practical way, with neighbors facing 
hard times. 

Through your compassion, amazing things can happen! Imagine the positive possibilities from your               
generosity 

Wonderful to see some friends during the Easter season  
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Happy Birthday to the Roof!!! 
 

It’s been a year this month and the Fun Raising Team is still working hard at trying to earn money to  pay back 

our “Roof” Loan.  

We’d like to Thank everyone that has and continues to contribute to the “Roof Fund”.  We have 6 years left to 

pay back the $130, 820 loan that the Church Body approved in March of 2023. We still need $105,457 to take 

care of the loan. 

If you are interested in making a donation to this project you may put your donation in a "Raise the Roof'                  

envelope (envelopes are in the pew racks). Please remember if you put cash in the envelope and want it to be 

recorded on your year-end tax statement for tax purposes, you need to put your name on the envelope. You 

may also send in a check by mail or from your banking institution, Please put "Roof Project" in the memo line 

so it gets recorded properly.  
 

Current Fundraisers ....  

 Slate Sale ~ Call the office for purchase  

 May 8 ~ BBQ Chicken Dinner 

 Solar Eclipse Slate & Keepsake Ornaments ~ $10 

 May 12 ~ Mother’s Day Chocolate Trays ~ $15 each ~ will be on sale in the Lloyd Room 

 June 1 & 8 ~ Hot Dogs on the Lawn Lunch ~ $5 per person 

 June 16 ~ Father’s Day Cookie Cake ~ $15 each ~ will be on sale in the Lloyd Room 

 July 20 ~ Dog Days of Summer Festival 

 5-Minute Auction has been postponed until the Fall 

Did you know…. 

HBC  has 5 departments plus many committees and an Official Board that keeps the church 

running. 

May ends the churches calendar year at which time the church looks for new folks to join our 

departments and committees.   

If you think you might be interested in joining a department or committee, please contact the office for meet-

ing days and times so you can visit to see if it might be a good fit for you. If you have any questions about our 

departments/committees, please see Moderator, Dan Lloyd. 
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         Young-at-Hearts 

                       Game Night/Euchre Tournament 
 

May 4, 2024  - Sponsored by Carolyn Hoefen  at her clubhouse located at  111 Maryview Dr. Webster, NY  
 

Please arrive by 1:45, Euchre begins at 2:00pm. Please bring an appetizer or dessert and any adult beverage 

that you would like. Soda, coffee, tea and water will be provided. Kitchen available for hot foods.  
 

If you have a favorite game bring it along.        

If planning on attending, please  email the office or call Carolyn at 727-0541 

Directions: 

Take Ridge Road (104 expressway) to Hard Road in Webster. Turn right after exiting and continue across 

Ridge Rd. Hard Rd. becomes Shoecraft Rd. At the stop sign turn left on to State Rd. Mayrvuew Dr. is on the 

left with a white picket fence and a sign Villas at East Hampton. The clubhouse is on the left (111 

Maryview) next to the swimming pool. Park in the lot or on the street.  
 

Take 590 to Empire Blvd. Turn right after exiting. Take Empire to Plank Rd. (right turn). Take Plank Rd. 

to State Rd. (left turn at the fire station). Continue straight—through stop sign then Maryview Dr. is a left 

off of State. See above for further directions. If you get to Jackson Rd., you have gone too far.  

Many of you participated in a People Map Workshop last Fall Led by Rev. Nancy Leport. During the workshop, 
we identified our four personality types and how they apply and influence the way we communicate with 
family members, workmates and committee/board members. Several of you were not able to attend at that 
time, but expressed an interest in a future session. 
 

We are holding another class on May 18th from 9:00-12:00. If interested, please sign-up no later than April 
30th. Those who attended the first program are welcome to attend as well to refresh their skills and learn new 
ways to apply them. If attending for a second time, please bring your materials from the first session with you 
if you still have them. 
 

Join us for this very informative and useful training. All are welcome. 
 

If you have any questions, please see Jean Steinmetz 
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A Surprise Rummage Sale 
Unlike Any Other! 

We are targeting June 7-8 for a rummage sale, with setup occurring during the prior week.  Yes, you heard me. One 

week to set up. We have heard that it can be quite successful to simply offer items and ask that the shoppers     

decide how much they wish to pay/contribute/donate… so we are going to try that this year. 

June 8th will coincide with the Garden Sale and Hot Dog sales on the side yard.  (The church picnic is on Sunday, 

June 9th, so we will remain set up so that we can offer any additional items for sale on Tuesday, June 11th.)   

So you have about 5 or 6 weeks to clean out your cupboards and closets – if you have something that is in good, 

clean, usable condition, pack it into a box with a label on it and be prepared to bring it to HBC any time after 

June 1st.     

If things can be grouped that would be great.  For instance, Christmas items in one box, other holidays in  

another box, dinnerware in a different box, cups and glasses packed in yet another box, candles, jars, vases… 

Find a category and fill a box.  This would be incredibly helpful when we start staging.  We might be able to 

supply some boxes.  Contact Jayne at jgerega@rochester.rr.com with any questions. 

Jayne will be looking for help with Rummage Sale setup.  Do not look for a sign-up sheet.  They don’t work…  
so…. Hoping:   

 tables are set up due to a scrapbooking event on Saturday, June 1st. (Jayne will arrange to have boards 
available to build shelves.) 

 to get a “Firemen’s Line” working on Sunday, June 2nd, after the church service to bring all of the items 
stored in the basement to the Fellowship Hall.  Not as much as we’ve had in prior years but still a chore 
for our old bodies…. 

 to have a team willing to help stage and group items from June 3rd until we open the doors on June 7th. 

 for at least 2-4 people to help during the sale. 

 that there will be help after the sale ends.  

 people will understand that early sales irritate Jayne.  Jayne isn’t fun when she is irritated. 
 

If you can help, just let Jayne know.  We’ll work out a schedule together…  
 

Note: This is more than a fundraiser for our budget.  It really is a gift to our community.  They love our rummage 
sales!  We don’t know if they will love the new format… but we thought we would try it on a smaller than usual 
scale…. 

We will be hosting a couple of other activities during the Rummage Sale as well… 
 

 Saturday, June 8 ~ Hot Dog Lunch on the Lawn ~ 11:00-1:30 ~ $5 per person 

 

 Friday, June 7 ~ Bake Sale in the Lloyd Room during Rummage Sale hours                                       

We are Looking for donations of homemade goodies for this sale ~ Any questions, please see 

Debbie McCracken 

mailto:jgerega@rochester.rr.com
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Dear HBC Friends, 

Thank you so much for the birthday cards 
and good wishes. It's hard to believe I am 

101 years old! I am settling in here at Edna 

Tina Wilson Living Center. 

Feel free to stop by for a visit. 

Thanks again. 

Helen Osborn 

Our new Bell Choir Group treated us 

to some beautiful music  

Ban (pronounced Ben) was Born 04/17/2024 

weighing 10.32lbs & 21.06” long.  

Proud Parents are Mangjie & Matthew and Proud 

Grandma is Linda Judd 

Happy Spring get together.                      
Greetings from Helen and family. 

Koen Hy Burritt was born April 5, 2024 

at 8:34am. Koen weighed 7lb. 1 oz. and 

was 20.5 inches long. Proud parents are 

Leah & Kevin Burritt. Big sister is Laney 

and Proud Grandparents are Kathy and 

Seb Burritt 

 Want to make your someone            

 special happy on Mother’s Day?  
 How about with a tray of                   

 chocolate goodness?  On May 
 12th, there will be some delicious 
treats available with each tray having 

several different items! Look for them on 
Mother’s Day!  All monies to benefit our 
Raise The Roof fund!  Thanks so much 

for your support!  
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50 Lake Avenue, Hilton, NY 14468 

Office: (585) 392-7990  

Fax: (585) 392-7991 

Website: hiltonbaptist.org 

Email: hbchurch50@gmail.com 

Hilton Baptist Church 

Pastor Dan Brown 

Sunday Mornings… 

Worship Service @10:00 AM ~ In-person or Streaming at YouTube under “Hilton Baptist Church Live” 

Adult Education Class 9:00-9:45 AM in the Library 
 

Tuesdays…. 

Clothes Closet  Open 9:00-11:30 AM every week  
 

Wednesdays…. 

Choir Rehearsals 7:00 PM 
 

Thursdays….. 

Clothes Closet Open May 2 from 5:00-7:00 PM 
 

Saturdays…. 

Women’s Saturday Bible Study  2nd & 4th Saturday at 9:30 AM             

Clothes Closet Open May 18 from 9:00-11:00 AM                                                      

                                            


